
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

Well there was great excitement across the school this week with the 

heavy snowfall.  This amount of snow is very rare here and although we 

had to cancel school on Wednesday, the joy the children gained from 

being able to have fun in the snow was great to hear about. Thank you 

also for completing the tasks which were set for Wednesday. 

Special mention to Alex, Sebastien and Charlotte who demonstrated 

real community spirit helping to clear their elderly neighbours drive.  

We were excited to hear about news that auditions for this year’s  

musical “Seussical Jnr” will begin next week-see page 2 for more in-

formation.   

We have reached the mid-point of this school year and parents will have 

their next opportunity to meet with their child’s teacher to discuss pro-

gress and set targets for the remainder of the year. You will receive your 

appointment time next week. 

A very warm welcome to Logan, Lainey, Adrian, Alfie, Isla, Wayde, Reggie, 

and Erdem.       Have a wonderful weekend 

AFNORTH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL 

British Section       

   www.afnorth-is.com  Twitter: @AFNORTH_IS  www.facebook.com/AFNORTHschool 

 
British.office@afnorth-is.com  19 January 2024 

January 

24  1400 Dismissal 

26 Y4-5 School Trip 

29  STAFF DAY-No 

 School for children 

February 

2  Family Carnival  Bingo 

5  Sunbeams Parent Session

 Phonics 

5 Spelling Bee Final 

5 PTO Meeting 

9 Carnival Assembly 

February 12-February 16 SCHOOL 

CLOSED 

19-23 Parent Teacher 

 Meetings 

29  Dentist Visit (Y3-Y6) 

March 

4  Class Picture Day 

5  Class Reps Meeting 

Term dates for the next school 

year 2024-2025 are now available 

on the school website.  

Hamish, Melisa, Olivia, Lainey, Miguel, Martin, Santi, 
Naglis, Stepan, Amelia, Charlotte, Jan, Lilla, Oliver, 
Teo, Alexander, Bade, Ella, Sebastien 



WANTED 
We would very much appreciate  
donations of boxes of tissues 

for the classrooms.  

Class Parent Reps 

Sunbeams 

Alison Frencer 

Reception 

 Jesica Paquin 

Year 1  

Mel Stanford 

Bec Palmer 

Year 2 

 Ozlem Karal 

Year 3  

Melanie Mandin 

Year 4-5  

Elaine Whitehead 

Year 6  

Sally Heatlie 



This week in Sunbeams our focus has been making the most of the gorgeous 

snow! We have spent so much time discussing snow, sharing stories about it 

and exploring it outside. The children have particularly enjoyed the chance to 

be the first to step in the fresh snow around our setting and in the forest school 

area. Some children have built snowmen, others enjoyed creating snow angels 

and some even began to create some icy soup with some colours!  

Sunbeams 



Even a Snow Day does not stop Reception Class from learning! 

On our online platform Seesaw, they engaged in sessions in 

maths, phonics, art, dance and story. They even took pictures 

and videos of their snowy adventures outdoors!  

Reception 



 This week has been full of snowy fun! We started the week learning our 

new story - The Polar bear who went fishing. It was perfect weather for 

such an icy story. We went outside to see what the snow felt and sounded 

like. We caught snowflakes on our gloves, and even on our tongues. We all 

enjoyed writing about our Snow day when we returned. The children did 

some fantastic writing. On Thursday afternoon we ventured to forest school 

where we tried to make our very own igloo. The snow was not sticky 

enough but we had so much fun anyway. Our maths has been focused on 

doubles so we have been practicing numbers such as 1+1 5+5 7+7.  

Year 1 



In maths, we have been working really hard on 

multiplication and have been learning about arrays 

and grouping objects.  In literacy, we have been 

learning about possessive apostrophes and writing 

descriptions about endangered African animals.  In 

geography we have begun to learn about Kenya 

and how it is different from where we live.    

Year 2 



What a different week!  We were busy investigating fractions, comparing fractions 

in fraction walls and in fraction circles.  Thinking about unit fractions and the whole 

of a fraction and then it snowed!  The children also really enjoyed finding out what 

was hidden inside Pandora's Box, we learnt about how myths were used to explain 

certain phenomena in the world.  In RE we have been exploring why people pray 

and the children noticed that the Ancient Greeks may have prayed to different gods 

for different reasons.    



"This week in Science we have been learning about solids, 
liquids and gases.  We found out what they are and their 
characteristics, for example - solids hold their shape, can 
be cut and have particles that are squished together. We 
worked with a partner to sort solids, liquids and gases into 
groups and explained how we sorted them.  Butter was 
tricky because if you heat it up you will have a liquid! We 
also had fun with solids in Forest School, making snow 
bricks to build with!"    Written by Javier and Jan  



We enjoyed some time in the computer suite where we read 
and edited our persuasive leaflets about coming to visit the 
Limburg region. We used an editing tool of 'CUPS' where we 
looked for areas in our written work which could be improved. 
We worked really well in our teams and were supportive 
'critical friends'. We are pleased with our leaflets which are in 
the process of being printed. We have included Julia's example.  

Year 6 



Linked to the book “Have You Filled a Bucket Today?” by Carol 
McCloud our Bucket Filler Award recognises positive behav-
iours e.g. kindness, respect, responsibility, resilience as well as 
hard work and achievement. 

Everyone carries an invisible bucket that holds our good 
thoughts and feelings. When our buckets are full, we feel 
happy and when our buckets are empty, we feel sad. 

Our actions and words can either fill a bucket or dip into it. 
We fill buckets when we do and say things that are kind,  
considerate, caring, and respectful. But if we are inconsider-
ate or disrespectful, we dip into buckets and remove those 
good feelings.  

Click here for the story. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9TS7SyJN__s


Looking for suggestions for 

your child’s lunchbox… 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-

lunchboxes  

LUNCH 
Please note the price for lunch is €3.75 

https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes
https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes








It is really important that we work together to do all we can to prioritise children’s attendance at 

school so that they can enjoy their learning and socialising with their peers. The profile of attend-

ance is a key priority for schools and as school has returned to normal following Covid restrictions we 

have been instructed to adhere strictly to school policy. 
 

Our attendance target is 96%.  To achieve this a child should have less than 7 days ab-

sence across the school year. Our current whole school attendance is 95.42%.  

 

 

Leave in Term Time 

We recognise the challenges our parents face when living overseas. However, regular attendance at school is 

vital in helping children to achieve their full potential and get the best possible start in life. 

Authorised and Unauthorised Absence  

Headteachers may not grant leave of absence to pupils during term time unless they consider there to be 

‘exceptional circumstances’. Examples of ‘exceptional circumstances’ include:  

a. bereavement or serious illness of relatives.  

b. medical needs where treatment is required in the Home Country.  

c. where delivery of the Defence Mission by service parents employed in specific roles impacts on the ability 

to observe standard leave patterns. 

The school considers each application for term-time absence individually, taking into account the specific 

facts, circumstances, current attendance figure, and relevant context behind the request. The headteacher 

may choose to discuss a request with their local Assistant Chief Education Officer (ACEO); however, a leave 

of absence is granted entirely at the headteacher’s discretion.  

Valid reasons for authorised absence include: 

a. Illness and medical/dental appointments.  

b. Religious observance – where the day is exclusively set apart for religious observance by the religious body 

to which the pupil’s parents belong.  

c. Post Operational Leave.  

Reporting Absence 

Unplanned Absence e.g. your child is unable to attend due to ill health  

Parents must notify the school on the first day of an unplanned absence by 0900 or as soon as practically pos-

sible. Parents should email british.office@afnorth-is.com or call 045 5278241 to report an unplanned absence. 

Absence due to illness will be authorised unless the school has a genuine concern about the authenticity of the 

illness. If the authenticity of the illness is in doubt, the school may ask parents to provide medical evidence, 

such as a doctor’s note, appointment card or other appropriate form of evidence.  



LABEL LABEL LABEL 

 

Please assist us in preventing items being lost or 

misplaced by labelling your child’s belongings 

e.g. items of clothing, footwear, bags, 

packed lunch boxes/

containers.  Please also im-

press on your child that they 

NO NUTS 

We have a number of children with 

a nut allergy and we therefore ask for 

no nuts or products containing nuts to 

be brought into the school. Thank you 

for your cooperation.  

END OF THE DAY CHANGES 

If you are making changes to your child’s routine e.g. Parent 
Pick Up rather than the bus we request that these changes 

are sent via email to: 

TO: british.office@afnorth-is.com 

CC: class teacher 

CC: firstname.lastname@afnorth-is.com (teacher) 

These changes should be made before 1000 

REMINDERS 

PE SHOES (Y2-Y6) 

Please ensure your child has a separate 

pair of shoes for PE/Gym lessons with 

Coach Guest. Shoes should 

have non-marking soles. 

WATER BOTTLES 

Children are encouraged to bring a filled 

water bottle to school every day and to 

keep hydrated during lessons.  The children 

have access to chilled water fountains to 

top up their bottles.  Children should take their bot-

tle home each night to be washed.  permitted.  Cans 

and bottles of carbonated drinks, including energy 

drinks, are not permitted in school. 

PERSONAL ITEMS 

Children should NOT be bringing any-

thing to school other than essential 

items or requested by the teacher to 

support their learning. Please ensure 

unnecessary items do not slip into 

bags e.g. toys, pokemon cards. 

Reception –Year6  

School Day 0900-1530 

Drop off from 0845.   

Please note there is no supervision 
prior to this time. 

Pick Up at Main Gate 

Reception/Year 1 1525  Year 2-6 1530 

Sunbeams  

Session 0900-1200 

Drop off from 0855  Pick up at 1200 

Location for Drop Off and Pick Up is at the Flagpoles.  

During periods of inclement weather please wait inside the 
main entrance (in the well area under the stairs or when this 
area is in use please wait outside the British Office). Staff 
will collect/deliver the children to you. There is no need to 

sign in 

EDC Pick Up 1500 or 1525-Children will be brought to the 
gate.  

Times and locations are related to supervision and to avoid       
congestion outside of Sunbeams.  

Parent Drop Off and Pick Up Times 



Autumn Term 

August 21 School Opens 

September 6 1400 Dismissal 

September 18 STAFF DAY-NO SCHOOL for Children 

October 23 to October 27 SCHOOL CLOSED 

October 30 School Opens 

November 1-2 1230 Dismissals (Parent Conferences) 

November 29 STAFF DAY NO SCHOOL for Children 

December 22-January 5 SCHOOL CLOSED 

 

Spring Term 

January 8 School Opens 

January 24 1400 Dismissal 

January 29 STAFF DAY-NO SCHOOL for Children 

February 12-February 16 SCHOOL CLOSED 

February 19 School Opens 

March 25-April 5 SCHOOL CLOSED 

 

Summer Term 

April 8 School Opens 

April 17 1400 Dismissal 

May 9 STAFF DAY NO SCHOOL for Children 

May 20 SCHOOL CLOSED 

June 21 LAST DAY 1230 Dismissal 


